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Keith’s Corner  A  

 

A Note from the Executive Director 
LeadingAge is a trade association which represents many non-profit senior care and senior living providers in Illinois 
and across the nation.  On April 1-4, several of our employees will be attending the annual LeadingAge Illinois confer-
ence in Schaumburg, Illinois.  At this conference, our staff will receive education on Federal and State regulations, 
Medicare and Medicaid changes, caring for persons with memory loss, leadership, management and planning for the 
future. 
 
LeadingAge also offers aging related news and educational resources on their website www.leadingage.org.  
 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our NCAA March Madness Basketball contest.  We hope your favorite 
teams won! 
 
We will celebrate Easter on April 21st.  I hope you’ll join me in thanking God for the gift of His son, for Jesus’ sacrifice 
on our behalf and for the eternal life we can have because of Him! 
                    God’s Blessings, 
 
                    Keith Swartzentruber 
                    Executive Director  

A Note from the Executive Director 

 

Snyder Village Resident Council: 

Resident Council meetings are 
every second Wednesday at  
9 a.m. in the SV Center. Any  
Retirement Community resident 
interested in a position on the 
Council should contact Judy Bran-
dow at 645-1151 or Ron Roberts  
at 367-9593. 

Wedding  

Anniversaries 

To submit your wedding 
anniversary announce-

ment, notify Angela Kauffman at 367-
4300 ext. 133 or email  

akauffman@snydervillage.com with 
your wedding date and years married. 
Submit information by the 15th of the 
month prior to your anniversary. Anni-
versary dates need to be resubmitted 
every year.                
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It was so good to see so many attend the re-
scheduled event featuring the Native Ameri-
can Drum Songs and Storytelling which was 
held on March 13th.   The beat of the sound 
that the big 
drum makes 
would radiate 
in your chest.  
It was truly 
an experience 
like no other.    
We are al-
ways so thankful when one of our residents 
suggests an activity.  In this case it was a new 
resident to our campus. 

 Willie and Rodi Longenecker will be coming 
on April 1st, to sing for us. They have been 
coming here for over 20 years.  They live in 
Canada but make a trek each year traveling 
back from out east.  They sing Gospel and 
have added pictures to their songs over the 
years.  We will be taking a free will donation 
for them.  They also will be selling some of 
their CD’s that they have recorded.  

April 3rd, Cathy Rauch will also be singing 
some Gospel songs.  Cathy has sung at the 
White House a few years back.   She has an 
amazing voice.  Please be sure to join us. 

On April 9th, Jeannette Johnson will be giving 
a travelogue on “Teas around the World”.  
We will be having high tea and scones.  Jean-

ette has recently returned from living in Eng-
land for the past 6 months and would like to 
share some of her adventures with us.  She 
has several tea cup sets but if you have a dec-

orative tea pot that you would 
be willing to let us use for the 
table centerpieces please con-
tact Jerra at 366-4181.  It will be 
returned to you after the event.   

Don’t forget to mark your calen-
dar for our “Senior Prom”, on 
April 17th at 6 PM.  We will be 

joined by some band members from Meta-
mora High School and other students.  We 
will provide refreshments while you enjoy 
yourself.   —Jerra, Kathy and Angela 

Retirement  Community  Chatter  

BISTRO BUCKS 
RAFFLE ENTRY 

Dine in the Retirement Commu-
nity Bistro during the month of 
March. Enter your name and 
submit this raffle entry to be in-
cluded in a drawing to win $10 in 
Bistro Bucks. 

Expires 4/30/2019. 

 

Name______________________ 
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Assisted Living Announcements  
Spring is here at Assisted 
Living! We cannot wait to 
start planting spring 
flowers and spending 
time outdoors. We are 
also looking forward to 
the many fun events and 
activities that the spring 
ushers in. 

We have plenty of wonderful people to thank this 
month including Jane Moore, Diana Alcorn, Carol 
Ogle, Metamora Christian Union Youth Group, Pas-
tor Randy Mogler, Pastor Mike Carlson, Pastor 
Gary Salm, the Metamora Library, The Christian 
Union Youth Group, Rita Adams, Peggy Schnarr, 
Luanne Root, Helen Babcock, Chaplain Steve Carr, 
Stephanie Chaon of Goodfield State Bank, Bob 
Debolt, Dennis Kennel, Gordy Gunther, Tom Zo-
brist, and Mike Carlson. 

On April 1st, Rita from the Metamora Library will 
bring books. Lucinda Martin will come play hymns 
on the piano. Tim and Jack Gospel Music will per-
form in the lobby that evening. April 2nd, Pastor 
Gary Salm from the Metamora Christian Union 
Church will come and have tea with the residents.  
On April 3rd, our kind volunteers from around the 
area will come and paint the residents’ nails. April 
4th, Winston Dunbar will play the piano in the lob-
by. On April 8th, Luanne and Helen will come for 
Bible Study with the residents. There will be the 
Snyder Buck Auction in the afternoon. If you would 
like to donate any items for our auction (lotion, 
soap, candy, etc.…) please call Daria Beekman at 
309-366-4185. On April 11th, Gloria Phelps will 
come do Chair Tap Dancing in the dining room that 
morning and we will have our Resident Council 
Meeting that afternoon. April 15th, our April birth-

day party will be in the afternoon. If you would like 
to donate a cake or treat, please email Daria Beek-
man at dbeekman@snydervillage.com 

On April 16th, we will have our Resident Easter Egg 
Hunt that afternoon. If you would like to donate 
candy to fill the eggs, please drop it off to the re-
ceptionist’s desk by April 10th. Then, on April 17th, 
Gordy Gunther will perform on our Memory Care 
side that morning. April 18th, Peggy Schnarr will 
come and hold a special Sing Along/Name That 
Tune version of her monthly trivia. The Peoria Hu-
mane Society will bring a Therapy dog that evening 
to say goodnight to all of the residents. April 19th, 
Beltone will hold their monthly Hearing Checks. If 
you would like your family member to participate 
in these checks, please contact Heather Bomleny at 
309-367-2500 ext. 203. 

On April 22nd, Steve Hargis will come and perform 
that evening in the lobby. April 26th, the McLean 
County Historical Society will bring reminiscing 
material for their program with the residents. On 
April 30th, Jodi Tockes from The Hive Studio and 
Gallery in Peoria will come and host a paint party 
with the residents in the afternoon.  

We will be going on quite a few trips this month. As 
the weather gets better, we will try to go out more. 
We will be going to Dollar General in Roanoke the 
12th, The Health Center to play Kings on the Cor-
ner the 29th, English Tea at the SV Center the 9th, 
Senior Prom at Metamora High School the 17th, 
Midwest Food bank to volunteer with lunch at 
Avanti’s after on the 19th, and Dollar Tree in 
Washington the 23rd.   

If you have any questions or suggestions for activi-
ties please feel free to contact Daria Beekman at 
309-366-4185 or at dbeek-
man@snydervillage.com.  

mailto:dbeekman@snydervillage.com
mailto:dbeekman@snydervillage.com
mailto:dbeekman@snydervillage.com
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Spring is finally here!  We can’t wait to enjoy the 
fresh air and sunshine as the weather warms up.  In 
March, we began the month preparing for Mardi Gras!  
We made masks, mini king cakes and enjoyed music 
from Rich Gilmore to celebrate! We enjoyed watching 
Marilee Dance Studio perform a recital for us on the 
8th.  The dancers ranged from 8-16 years old, and were 
very talented!  Many of the residents looked forward 
to the Native American Story Telling in the SV Center 
on the 13th.  The residents enjoyed the cultural danc-
ing, listening to the drums & native stories.  The resi-
dents helped prepare and cook a traditional Irish feast 
for “Let’s Get Cooking”.  They made Irish stew, soda 
bread, green fruit salad, and pistachio ice cream des-
sert!  This activity has become a favorite to many of 
our residents.  We love to share our cooking skills, 
and enjoy the company of each other around the din-
ner table. 

We have lots to look forward to in April!  Throughout 
the month we will enjoy our favorite games, scenic 

drives, and music!  On the 1st,Willie & Rodi 
Longnecker will perform inspirational songs for us in 
the SV Center.  St. Mary’s 8th Graders will join us on 
the 15th to color Easter Eggs.  On the 17th, we will be 
having a campus wide “Senior Prom” in the SV Cen-
ter.  We will enjoy treats & refreshments while listen-
ing to the Metamora Jazz Band.  On the 19th, the 
Health Center will be hosting a Bake Sale for St. Jude 
at 9:00am.  If anyone would like to donate baked 
goods, please bring them to the front greeter’s desk.  
We also plan on taking a trip to the Stations of the 
Cross at St. Mary’s that afternoon.  On the 28th, the 
Metamora Pre-K will be hosting an Art Show in the 
SV Center.  We hope you all have a wonderful month 
and a Happy Easter! 

 — Health Center Activities Staff 
Amanda, Bev, Kirsten, Ashley, Kerri, Heather, Jenna, 
Kelsey, Debi, Kayla, Emily, Annie, Sadie, Bryson and 
Abby 

A Health Center  Hel lo  f rom the HC Act ivity  Staf f  

Donation Received from Reclaimed Resale 
Reclaimed Resale made a donation to 
Snyder Village for the Art Without 
Boundaries program in the amount of 
$800! This will allow us to continue to 
offer this unique therapy program to 
Health Center residents who cannot 
afford to pay for it on their own for 
several months. These sessions bring 
such joy to residents as well as to those 
who get to see their beautiful, creative 
works come to life. The program is led 
by a certified Mneme therapist who 
uses singing, painting and story telling 
during  hands-on, creative sessions. 
Thank you Reclaimed Resale! 

Pictured above: Jane Smith and Amanda Yetter 
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GARDEN MEETING 

Tuesday, April 2nd 

2 pm 
Any Retirement Community resi-
dent who is interested in planting 
space in the community garden, 

please plan to attend. If you are una-
ble to attend, please contact Julie 

Beltramea at 366-4111. 

 

  Employee Service  Anniversaries 
April 

19 yrs Angie Irwin 
13 yrs Mike Lane 
  9 yrs  Anne Galbreath 
  6 yrs  Terri Reeves 
 5 yrs  Nicole Sally 
 4 yrs  Samantha Clayton 
 4 yrs  Morgan Dailey 
 3 yrs  Melinda Obrero 
 3 yrs  Dayshonnah Lovejoy 
 1 yrs  Karen Richeson 
 1 yrs  Daria Beekman 
 1 yrs  Mark Cunningham 
 1 yrs  Frank Cavataio 
   

 

Hearing Aid Check & Service 

Friday, April 19 at 10 am 
 Snyder Village  
 Assisted Living 

Rick Reynolds with Beltone Hearing Center, 
East Peoria, will be on campus to check and 

service hearing aids. Hearing aids need not be 
Beltone brand for him to check them. 

Questions?  

Contact Angie Watkins, 366-4104. 

  

Breathe Easy 

Tuesday, April 9th 
9:15—9:45 am 

SV Center 

Presenter: Kay Foote, OT 
 

Oxygen fuels the body and lung health is 
vital to our overall well being. Learn how 
to improve and take care of your lungs; 

allowing you to breathe easy!!!!  

Questions? Contact the Therapy Dept. 
 Phone 367-4300 Ext. 101 

  

April Therapy Presentation 
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Faith & Worship 
Wednesday Chapel Services, 2:30—3 pm 

April 3: Apostolic Christian Church 
April 10: Germantown Hills Baptist Church 
April 17: Snyder Village Chaplain 
April 24: Christian Union Church of Metamora 

Snyder Village thanks area churches for provid-
ing weekly Chapel Services. Special thanks to St. 
Mary’s Church of  Metamora for providing 
Mass and Rosary Services each Friday and Wil-
low Hill United Methodist Church for providing 
services each Sunday.  

Alzheimer’s & Dementia 

Support Groups 

Family members and the community 
are welcome to attend these support 
groups. This is a  place where you can 
be with others who are caring for those 
with memory-related disorders and are 
going through similar struggles.   

April 8, 1:45 pm 

Health Center Classroom 
No need to RSVP. 

  

Do You Need a Little Extra 
Help Around the House? 

 Personal Services—bathing, dressing, mobility care, 
incontinence care/toileting 

Companion Care— meal preparation, medication re-
minders, grocery shopping/transportation, socializing 

Housekeeping— light housekeeping, laundry , chang-
ing bed lindens 

 Flexible scheduling— from just 2 or 3 hours to 
around-the-clock care 

 Reasonable  Rates 

 

Call our Home Care Team today!
(309) 367-2300 

Snyder Village Home Care Can Help! 
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 April 7th-13th is a time to celebrate National Volunteer Week! Last year our volunteers at Snyder Village 
logged over 5,700 hours of volunteer work!  Your time and dedication are irreplaceable!    I just want to say 
“Thank You” to all of our wonderful volunteers that help throughout the year in one way or another at 
Snyder Village. In honor of National Volunteer Week we invite SV volunteers to stop by the SV Center on 
Friday April 12h from 10:30-11:30am for donuts and refreshments.  We “Donut” know what we would do 
without amazing, generous people like you!        

                 Ashley Thompson, Volunteer Coordinator 
                 phone 366-4135 
                 athompson@snydervillage.com 

 

Current Volunteer Opportunities 

 Assisted Living is looking for volunteers to help take orders, and fill drinks in their dining room.  Your 
presence will brighten the day of the residents!  Openings include Saturday and Sunday mornings from 
6:30am-8:30am. 

 
 Gospel Choir is in need of another pianist to play for practices on Friday afternoons at 2:00pm. in the 

SV Center. 
 
 The Health Center will be hosting a Bake Sale to benefit the children of St. Jude on April 19th at 

9:00am.  If anyone would like to donate bake goods for this please drop them off before 9:00am. 
 
 Volunteer(s) to help push and accompany Health Center residents in wheelchairs on monthly outings 

and events in the SV Center for upcoming activities: 
 
  Monday April 1st 9:30am Willie & Rodi Longnecker-SV Center (2-3 Volunteers Needed)  
 
  Wednesday April 17th 5:30pm Senior Prom-SV Center (3-4 Volunteers Needed) 
 
  Friday April 19th Drive to Metamora St. Mary’s Stations of the Cross (1 Volunteer Needed) 
 
  Sunday April 28th 2:00pm Metamora Pre School Art Show-SV Center (1-2 Volunteers Needed) 
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Feb. 22, 2019 

1st Place Wayne Rassi 
2nd Place Fred Zant 
3rd Place Shirley Schroeder 
Booby Don Heininger 

 
Feb. 28, 2019 
1st Place Lee Dunn 
2nd Place Mary Ann Duncan 
3rd Place Minerva Reeb 
Booby Shirley Schroeder 

 
 
 
 

March 7 2019 
1st Place Wayne Rassi 
2nd Place Minerva Reeb 
3rd Place Don Heininger 
Booby Glenn Hamilton 

 
March 14, 2019 

1st Place Lee Dunn 

2nd Place Minerva Reeb 
3rd Place Lee Neff 
Booby Shirley Schroeder 

Congratulations to the Snyder 
Village Pinochle Tournament 

Winners!  

Retirement   
Community 

1 Glennis Brunner 

2 Melvin Swartzentruber 

3 Tom Lindenfelser 

4 Dick Roling  

6 Judith Burk  

7 Jodi Rassi 

8 Jeanne Petri  

10 Diane Daugherty  

10 Nellie Schertz 

10 Geneva Troyer  

18 Pat Sauder 

22 Darrell Lasswell 

24 Kim Warner  

26 Rosie Alig  

27 Robert Schick 

29 Betty Crusen 

29 Helen Jones     

Health Center 

3 Lois Strickfaden 

5 Larry Swartzbaugh 

6 Gladys Laconte 

7 Carl Thannert 

11 Charlene Jackson  

16 Marilyn Sanders  

19 Mary Paul  

26 Mary Ann Keys  

Assisted Living 

4 Richard Pollack 

20 Betty Alcorn  

26 Edna Meinhold  

27 Shirley Doudera  

22 Evelyn Adami 

31 Margaret Schertz  

 

 

 
We are looking for Pinochle Players! We play six 
games Thursdays 5:30 to 8:30 p.m. and change part-
ners after each game. Winners move to the next 
table and play the losers of that table. Each player 
puts 50 cents in the pot for the six games. Top three 
players split the pot according to the place, and last 
place receives the “booby” prize. We can teach you 
the rules and how to play. Come have fun with us! 
Call Glenn Hamilton at 367-9815 with questions. 

Pinochle Club 
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Remembering Our Friends and Neighbors... 
Snyder Village remembers friends and neighbors lost this past month. We pray family and 
friends will find  peace and comfort  during this difficult time. 

John 16:22  So also you have sorrow now, but I will see you again, and your hearts will  rejoice, and no one 
will take your joy from you. 

Joan Garber 
Feb. 3, 1937—March 10, 2019 

Jack Schupp 
Sept. 24, 1937—Feb. 27, 2019 

In Honor and Loving Memory 
The following individuals were honored and/or remembered by loving spouses, family 
members, and friends who donated generously to the “Jack Schupp Flower Fund” and 
the Snyder Village Resident In Need Fund in February 2019: 
 

Jerry Black, Floyd C. Cripe, Helen Edwards, Walter Firlit, Lucille Guilfoyle, Barbara 
Imm, Merle Lotz, John "Jack" Schupp, Steven Seckler, Gladys E. Thompson, and 
Wally Webber 

The Resident In Need Fund allows Snyder Village to continue caring for those who have exhausted their 
personal resources and can no longer pay for the cost of their continuing care. This helps to ensure that 
Snyder Village can provide the highest quality of care for our residents.  

Thank you to all who have supported the Snyder Village Mission with your gifts: “We provide for the 
physical, emotional and spiritual needs of others in a loving, dignified and Christian atmosphere.” 

Steve Seckler 
Sept. 18, 1940—Feb. 22, 2019 

Margaret Sullivan 
Oct. 16, 1921—March 14, 2019 

Jim VanDeVeer 
Aug. 19, 1930—March 20, 2019 
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